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NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St 
Peter’s Hall, Seaview on 4th December 2018 at 6.00pm. (Draft) 

 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed) 
 

Present: Mr John Turner, Mr Ken Allen, Mrs Sue Garner and Mr David Blackford,  
 
 
18/12 – 1: Apologies for Absence: 
Cllrs Rivlin and Hardie were unavailable 
 
18/12 – 2: Minutes: 
Mr Blackford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting 
held on 17th May 2017 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded 
by Mrs Garner and agreed unanimously 
 
18/12 – 3: Clerk’s Report: 
The Clerk updated the members on the finances and plot holders. There are 
currently 3 plots vacant, with 2 being offered out for let. 
 
18/12 – 4: Men in Sheds: 
The members considered this matter and there was a lot of discussion over 
some of the issues. The Chairman proposed that the committee defer any 
decision pending further information. This was seconded by Mr Blackford and 
agreed by the members with 1 abstention. 
 
18/12 – 5: Skip: 
The members discussed the provision of a skip for spring when plot holders are 
starting to clear their plots for the new season. The Chairman proposed that a 
skip be provided for 1 day and be monitored. Mr Andy Garner offered to be that 
plot holder and the Clerk would liaise with him nearer the time to arrange a 
suitable date. This was seconded by Mrs Garner and agreed with 2 abstentions. 
 
18/12 – 7: Correspondence: 
Southern Water – Water Bills 
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18/12 – 8: Open Forum: 
Mr Blackford asked if anything had been done regarding the flooding at the 
bottom of the path from Steyne Road. The Clerk said that he had yet to get 
around to it but would ask Brighstone Landscaping for a quote for the work. 
Mrs Garner asked if there was ever a problem, it was okay to change the 
combination lock number. The Clerk said that as long as the new number was 
circulated to himself and the Chairman at the earliest opportunity. 
The Clerk has been asked to write to the tenant of Plot 24 and ascertain their 
intentions for the plot as it appears it has not been worked on for some time. 
The Clerk was also asked if the lock on the gate could be re-adjusted or filed 
down to fit better. He asked Mrs Garner if they could meet on site to ascertain 
what is required.  
 
 
18/12 – 9: Next Meeting: 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 28th May 2019.  
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.25pm 
 
 
 
……………………………….. 
Chairman 17th December 2018 
 


